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‘All known, all cared for, all contributing’.
                           ‘How good and pleasant it is when all God’s people live together in unity’

Psalm 133:1

Issue 119






11th September 2020
Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back everyone to the new school year 2020/21 and we are all so excited to see everyone back. After what has been the strangest of times for us all it is so fantastic to have some kind of normality. A big thank you to the way in which you have all followed new rules and routines and we are so proud of the way in which the children have adapted to these too. A special shout out to our F2 children who have been so brave and have been coming in so independently this week. 

Moving forward our newsletters will be emailed to you and this newsletter contains some further changes to routines – any questions please ask.
M J K Bell

Term overviews
The biggest emphasis of this half term for the whole school is ensuring everyone is happy and comfortable back in school and there will be lots of opportunities for discussion and sharing feelings. All of the classes in school will also be completing work around the book ‘Here we are’. This thought-provoking book encourages children to consider that some things about our planet are pretty complicated, but things can be simple, too: you’ve just got to be kind. We will add work as its completed to the website.

We will also be addressing any gaps in learning; taking things slowly and consolidating learning.
Morning Times / Pick up
The mornings seem to be going fairly smoothly at the moment and thank you for your support with this. This means that we can move the time of arrival for our FS2 / Year 1 / Year 2 children to 9.05am – 9.15am. All other morning timings remain the same
At the end of the school day we will endeavour to have older siblings out a little earlier to cut down on waiting times. Please can you continue to help us by using the whole playground when waiting and leave the playground entrance area free.

Emails

Below is a reminder of the emails for us. Please do not hesitate to contact us and we aim to reply to you in a timely manner.

FSUadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Infantsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ljuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
Ujuniorsadmin@beeford.eriding.net
headteacher@beeford.eriding.net
Behaviour Policy
Our revised behaviour policy with a COVID addendum is now on our website. If you have any comments or questions please let me know.

https://www.beefordprimary.org.uk/
Receipts
Thank you to all of you who have been sending in money in sealed envelopes. It is much appreciated. If you require a receipt please let the office know.

School Meals

A reminder that any payments for school lunches need to be sent to school in a sealed envelope on Monday. Please do not attempt to pay at the office.

Forgotten uniform

It is difficult for children to re-enter the building at the end of the school day due to mixing of bubbles. We will try to ensure they have everything with them but as is the nature of children some things will undoubtedly get left behind. Please can you make sure that clothing is clearly named to help us get things back to the rightful owners.

Breakfast Club

Our Breakfast club continues to run from 7.45am each morning at the cost of £2.50 per session. It is vital that you book in by Thursday of the week before. To ensure that we can have the appropriate staffing levels for our ‘bubbles’. If you do not do this then we will not be able to offer a place. A reminder that any monies for the week should be paid on Monday in a sealed envelope to help protect our office staff.

Home School Books

This half term we are revising the use of our home school books and reading. 

For our younger children our plan is to change reading books, if appropriate, on a Monday, this will be recorded in school and each child will read a few pages. The reading books will then come home to you. We will not be noting this in the home school book to avoid over handling. Please support your child in reading this book ready for a change on Friday. The new book will keep you going over the weekend ready to start the process again on Monday. This system is to enable us to quarantine books and keep everyone safe. Please support us by using good hygiene when reading at home – washing hands before and after use. If you wish to comment on your child’s reading or share anything with the class teacher then please email.

The system will be the same for our older children but with thicker books this may span two weeks or more.

If your child requires more reading books then please remember the ‘Bug Club’ online system. Logins have been sent home to you.

School Charity
This year we have decided to support Young Minds and one of the first events it the ‘Hello Yellow’ day where we will be supporting their work on children’s mental health. More details to follow once I have had a discussion with the new school council but I would guess we may be wearing yellow.
Parental Consent Forms

Last year we asked you to update the parental consent forms. This year you will have received one if your child is new to the school. If you feel anything has changed or any decisions need changing please contact the office.

Harvest Festival

This year we will be unable to hold our traditional Harvest Festival. Instead the children will be learning more about the celebration in school and the traditions that go with this. We hope to collect for our local foodbanks again and we will send more information when we have confirmation from them on the protocols around this.
Outdoor Learning

We will let you know the days that your child will be involved in outdoor learning. Can you please send your child dressed appropriately for the full day. 

Diary Dates
A small list to begin with as we await further guidance on Christmas plays etc.

	Oct
	

	Fri 9th
	Hello Yellow day

	Mon 12th  
	Harvest Festival week

	Mon 19th
	Flu vaccinations for all children

	Wed 21st
	Telephone parents’ evenings

	Thurs 22nd
	Break up for half-term

	Fri 23rd
	Training Day

	Nov
	

	Mon 2nd
	Children return to school

	Fri 13th
	Children in Need

	Mon 16th
	Anti-bullying week

Odd Socks day


	Term Dates

	Autumn Term 2020

Training Day       Mon 7th September

Term Begins       Tue 8th September

Training Day       Fri 23rd Oct

Half Term         26th – 30th October

Term Ends         Fri 18th December

Spring Term 2021

Training Day        Mon 4th January
Term Begins           Tue 5th January

Half Term               15th – 19th February

Term Ends              Fri 26th March

Summer Term 2021

Term Begins              Mon 12th April

May Day                    Mon 3rd May

Training Day              Fri 28th May

Half Term                 31st – 4th June

Term Ends                 Fri 23rd July
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